
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CONSTRUCTION LEADERSHIP COUNCIL RESPONSE TO THE EXTENSION OF 
CE MARK RECOGNITION FOR BUSINESSES. 
 

The Government announcement on the 1 August extended recognition of the 
CE Mark in the UK for 18 sectors covered by those which are the 
responsibility of the Department for Business and Trade. This includes 
regulations in relation to machinery and other manufactured products. 
 
This announcement does not apply to construction products, which are the 
responsibility of the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities 
(DLUHC). 
 
Therefore, the position for construction products remains unchanged from that 

set out at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/construction-products-regulation-in-

great-britain, and recognition of the CE mark for construction products in Great 

Britain will continue until 30th June 2025, at which point firms will be required 

to adopt the UKCA Mark. We understand Government will set out its 

proposals for wider reform of the construction product regime, including the 

future of product marking, in due course.  

We are working at pace with DBT and DLUHC on both the impact of the DBT 

announcement, and in relation to the development of the proposals for future 

construction product regulation.  

The aim is to ensure that there is clarity regarding the timetable for policy 

announcements on the future of construction product regulation to enable the 

whole construction supply chain to prepare for changes in the current regime.  

In addition, the CLC will continue to make the case that there should be a 

consistent approach across all industry sectors and products to CE Mark 

recognition, and that this should apply to all construction products. The CLC 

will also continue to highlight that there is insufficient capacity within the UK 

testing system to apply the UKCA Mark to all construction products from 2025, 

given the large range of products and costs involved. This would mean that 

some construction products will be withdrawn from the UK market from 1 July 

2025, with a consequent impact on the delivery of infrastructure, home 

building and domestic retrofit products. 

The CLC will continue to keep the industry updated on developments in 
relation to this issue.   
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About the Construction Leadership Council (CLC)  
The CLC’s mission is to provide sector leadership to the construction industry. 
The CLC has twelve workstreams that operate collaboratively to address the 
biggest issues facing the sector. Workstreams include skills and inclusion, 
building safety, Net Zero and business models. The CLC is co-chaired by the 
Minister for Business and Industry and Mark Reynolds, Mace Group Chairman 
and Chief Executive 


